
TBFFC-12-2015 

Next meeting 2 December 
0600 PM to 0900 PM 

Annual Holiday Party 
ω9ƴƧƻȅ DǊƛǘǎΣ ƎǊǳƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƘǳǎƘ ǇǳǇǇƛŜǎ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ōȅ Robert and Lance  
ωaŜƳōŜǊ Ǉƻǘ ƭǳŎƪΥ ŀǇǇŜǘƛȊŜǊΣ ǎŀƭŀŘΣ ŘŜǎŜǊǘ ƻǊ Κ 
ωCǊŜŜ ǊŀŦŦƭŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƻƴŜ ƘŀƭŦ Řŀȅ ƎǳƛŘŜŘ ŦƛǎƘƛƴƎ ǘǊƛǇ 
ω{ƛƭŜƴǘ ŀǳŎǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ a fly rod 
ωDƛŦǘ ŜȄŎƘŀƴƎŜ όϷмл-$15 wrapped items) 
ω{ǿŀǇ ǘŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ŦƛǎƘƛƴƎ ƛǘŜƳǎ 



Directions to Our Meetings (0600pm):  From I-75---Take Bruce B. Downs exit from I-75; go west 2 miles to 
traffic light, turn left on to Tampa Palms Blvd., then left on Compton Drive, and right at Compton Park.  From I-
275---Take Bearss East to Bruce. B. Downs; then Bruce B. Downs east/north to Tampa Palms Blvd. Rt. on Tampa 
Palms, then left on Compton Drive and right at Compton Park. 
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     Welcome to December and our annual Holiday party. 
Please join us for holiday cheer and camaraderie. Bring a 
wrapped gift if you wish to participate in the gift exchange. 
You can also bring any tackle you want to sell or trade.    
 
     Thanks to Neil Taylor for speaking last month and his 
great tips on how and where to fish.  Thanks to Jeff, Smitty 
and Dale for tying great flies as usual. 
 
     We will have nice negative low tides in the morning in 
December and January.  Go out an hour or so before the 
low and watch the edges of sand bars for schools of mullet, 
which will also have reds, sheepshead, snook and trout 
mixed in.  This is the best sight fishing of the year.  Reds will 
ŀƭǎƻ ǘŀƛƭ ƻǾŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ƎǊŀǎǎ ōŜŘǎΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ŀŦǊŀƛŘ ǘƻ ŦƛǎƘ 
during strong N/NE winds as they will make for super lows.  
 

 Please note my new email:  walt.durkin@aol.com 
// Walt Durkin  

OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS 
President:  Walt Durkin                      813-476-7128 
walt.durkin@aol.com 
Vice President:  Ted Hagaman           813-920-7863 
Treasurer:  Rick Valeri                         813-681-9143 
Secretary:  Dick Miekka                      727-866-8682 
Directors 
Patty Anderson                    813-960-8523 
Denise Bruner                    813-989-2909 
Bryon Chamberlin                    813-361-8801 
Pat Damico                     727-504-8649 
Robert Fischer                    813-962-0185 
Bruce Anderson                                    813-960-8523 
wƛŎƪ hΩIŀǊŀ                     813-238-6763 

EVENTS 
Å Club Holiday Party:  2 Dec 
Å Renzetti Fishing Seminar:  4 Dec 
Å Play Hooky at the Hatchery : 11 Dec 
Å Don Coleman Outing:  19 Dec 
Å Annual Shad Outing: 8-10 January 
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2015 TBFFC MEETING DATES 
¢Ƙƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƛǎ 4 Nov from 6 to 9 PM. 

TBFFC NEWS & NOTES 
Renzetti Fishing Fair: 4-5 Dec. Fly ŦƛǎƘƛƴƎΩǎ ƭŜƎŜƴŘŀǊȅ 
anglers come to Titusville, FL, Saturday, Dec 4-5, for 
wŜƴȊŜǘǘƛΩǎ 5th Fly Fishing and Rod Building Fair. Lefty 
Kreh, Bob Clouser, Jon Cave, Bob Popovics, Nick 
Curcione, Flip Pallot and many others will give programs 
on and teach all aspects of the sport, including fly tying 
and fly casting.  Rodsmiths John Stumpe, Curtis Baker 
will teach some technique in custom rod building and 
exhibit their work. 
The 5th   Fly Fishing and Rod Building Fair will be held at 
wŜƴȊŜǘǘƛΩǎ manufacturing facility, 8800 Grissom Pkwy, 
Titusville, FL on Friday, Dec 4, from 12 p.m to 4 p.m. and 
Saturday Dec 5, from 9 a.m to 3:30 p.m. The cost for this 
two-day event is $25.00 advanced purchase. Children 
under 15 are free. Other events such as a 2 day ladies fly 
fishing school is scheduled Dec. 4-5 and a 1 day fly 
fishing school with Bob Clouser and Jon Cave on Dec 4th. 
Limited seating for this classes and reservation is 
required by Nov 25th. Visit  www.renzetti.com the 
website for more information.  
 
11 Dec- Play Hooky at the Hatchery.  Gina Russo will 
host us again this year.  Arrive at 0800 hours to fish the 
retention pond for snook, reds and baby tarpon.  We will 
provide lunch and drinks.  Gina will offer a lecture on the 
facility as usual.  Please join us for this annual, fun event.   
 

 
Chattooga River Trip:  Six club members drove north 
about 9 hours to trout fish.  We stayed in two cabins 
in the Oconne Sate Park in South Carolina.  A 14-day S 
Carolina license was $14.  We fished the delayed 
harvest section for three days by Highway 28 and 
fished up river for one day.  Weather was great with 
Ŏƻƻƭ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ олΩǎ ŀƴŘ ƴƛŎŜ ŀŦǘŜǊƴƻƻƴǎΦ ²Ŝ 
caught rainbows, browns and exceptionally beautiful 
brook trout.  A two-fly rig worked well with a nymph 
tied about a foot behind a Wooly Bugger or other 
larger fly.  The Chattooga is a National wild and scenic 
river and lives up to its name.   The medium sized 
river with tricky footing on slippery ricks made for 
careful wading; a wading staff helped greatly.  You can 
fish the Chattooga all winter and it will be great on 
mild days between fronts. Ted caught a trophy wild 
rainbow on the last day of about 18 inches.  Thanks to 
Ted for organizing the trip and showing us how and 
where to fish.  
 
St Johns River Shad Outing:  8-10 Jan.  This is an 
annual trip for club members.  We will camp out on a 
beautiful private site near Sanford, FL and fish Friday 
through Sunday.  We will provide sign-up and details 
at our next two meetings.  This is a unique and very 
enjoyable club event you should not miss.  
 
 

 
 



JAWOROWSKI ON CASTING ς άL ŀƳ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎŜŘ ƻƴ Ƙƻǿ ŦŀǊ ŀ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ Ŏŀƴ ŎŀǎǘΦ L ŀƳ ƳƻǊŜ 
concerned with how hard (or how easily) they work to achieve it. Long casting is not 
ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊƛƭȅ ƎƻƻŘ ŎŀǎǘƛƴƎΦέ !ƴŘΣ ά[ƛƴŜ ǎǇŜŜŘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǊǘ ŀƴŘ ǎƻǳƭ ƻŦ Ŧƭȅ ŎŀǎǘƛƴƎΦέ !ƴŘΣ ά5ƻƴΩǘ 
ǘƘƛƴƪ ƛƴ ǘŜǊƳǎ ƻŦ ŎŀǎǘƛƴƎ ƘŀǊŘŜǊ ƻǊ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ƳƻǊŜ ǇƻǿŜǊΦ LǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ ŀ ƳŀǘǘŜǊ ƻŦ ŜŦŦƛŎƛŜƴŎȅΦέ  tΦ{Φ  L 
bought WŀǿƻǊƻǿǎƪƛΩǎ book on casting and will bring it to the next meeting for someone to 
borrow.  
 
 
 
 

Tips for TBFFC 

Random Thoughts from the Tying Bench 
.ȅ /Φ²Φ ά5ƻƴέ /ƻƭŜƳŀƴ 

 
WATCH THE BIRDS ς Birds are predators. Have you ever watched herons or large egrets stalking 
ōŀƛǘŦƛǎƘΚ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ōŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŦƛǎƘƛƴƎ ǎƘŀƭƭƻǿΣ ǎŀƭǘǿŀǘŜǊ ŦƭŀǘǎΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ 
splash around or wave you rod overhead and scare off every fish on the flat. Make long casts 
when searching the flats under clear, calm conditions. I have been told, but cannot prove, that 
when the Pelicans are sitting on the surface and feeding by dipping in the water they are on 
Glass Minnows. When they a flying up and diving back immediately they are on Scaled 
Sardines. And when they make those high, deep dives they are on Herrings. In any case, the 
birds will tell you where schools of baitfish are. Whether or not game fish are also on the bait 
is the question. At any rate, You can learn a lot about where the bait are by watching the birds. 
And you should be fishing where the bait is. Why are those birds just sitting on the water 
instead of sunning themselves on the beach? Could they be expecting a school of bait to come 
up near the top of the water column? 
 

 



2015 Big Gun 

     We had a record turn out (14 teams of three) for our annual Big Gun casting competition 
at Picnic Island despite a gloomy weather forecast.   The weather held out with overcast 
skies and calm conditions in the morning with increased winds after noon.  The calm, heavy 
air hampered our long casters this year and only six people qualified with casts over 100 
feet.  Chris Dakin was the longest qualifier with a great throw of 120 feet.   Nonetheless, 
Cas Summers, one of the Orlando crew, brought home the long cast honors with a final 
throw of 111 feet in tough wind conditions.  Captain Nick Angelo won the overall individual 
competition as he has done before.  His team along with Captains Bryon Chamberlin and 
Pat Damico were the team champs. Congratulations to the winners and to everyone who 
showed up and tested their skills.   We happily hosted several women contestants and one 
teenager.  Several folks also came to watch and we hope they will compete next year.  
     aŀƴȅ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ  wƛŎƪ hΩIŀǊŀ ǇƭŀƴƴŜŘ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ 
ǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǳǇ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎΦ   bŀƴŜǘǘŜ hΩIŀǊŀ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ 
those who came early for setup including Andy, Bruce, Patty, Denise, Bryon, Jack and Robert 
among others.  Thanks to those who kept score for us including Denise, Rick, Kelly, Wes, 
Patty, Ted and Robert. Special thanks to Denise who came early and brought coffee and 
bagels;  also, to Ted for bringing a great lunch of Cuban sandwiches.  Thanks to Leigh West 
who took photos during the day.  And, many thanks to Dick Miekka who signed up all the 
participants and registered the final scores despite having computer problems.  Finally,  
please note Joe Welbourn from Carbon Marine and Dave Chouinard from Simms donated 
many raffle items for us to give away. Thanks to all. 
     We welcome feedback on our Big Gun and want to make it as fun and fair as we can.  
Please email me or mention your ideas at a club meeting.  We look forward to hosting 
another enjoyable event next year in November.  
 



Walt drawing raffle tickets with two assistants, 
our renowned scorekeeper Dick Miekka 
signing folks up and our raffle items donated 
by Joe Welbourn of Carbon Marine and Dave 
Chouinard our Simms rep. 



Cas Summers happily won the long cast and Nick Angelo was individual champ. 
Club President Walt Durkin awarding mementoes; photos, Leigh West 



Our six long cast finalists:  Mark 
Benson, Dave Chouinard, Zack Judd, 
Chris Dakin, Ted Haas,  Cas Summers 
 
Team champs Nick, Bryon, Pat 
 
Cas showing his long cast form.  


